
 

 

 

 

To:   Mayor Fred Eisenberger & All City of Hamilton Councillors 

RE:   Light Rail Transit Sub-Committee 

From:   Susie Braithwaite, Executive Director, International Village BIA 

 

Dear:   Mayor Eisenberger and City of Hamilton Councillors, 

 

I am both confused and disappointed in Councillor Judi Partridge’s consideration to eliminate the LRT 

Sub-Committee.  I was never consulted by Coucillor Partridge once before this went public.  As a key 

community stake-holder advisor on the LRT Sub-Committee I find this both insulting and unprofessional.   

The mandate of the LRT Sub-Committee is as follows: 

 Reviews, provides input and approves reports brought forward from the LRT Office. 

 Provides input and guidance to the project team on significant issues and decisions. 

 Engages the broader community on a regular basis throughout the design, planning and 
construction process of the LRT.  

 

The Terms of Reference for the LRT Sub-Committee is as follows: 

On May 26, 2015, the Government of Ontario announced a $1B investment for light rail transit (LRT) in 
the City of Hamilton. The B-Line route for the LRT would be from McMaster University to Queenston 
Circle, with another line connecting the West Harbour GO Station. A pedestrian walkway would connect 
passengers to the Hamilton GO Centre. 
Council at its meeting of May 27, 2015 passed a Motion brought by Councillor Merulla, Item 7.5 
respecting Fostering the Light Rail Transit (LRT) Project that required the following: 

a) That the City Manager be directed to report back on creating an office to facilitate the Light Rail 
Transit (LRT) project, working closely with Metrolinx; 

b) That a Light Rail Transit (LRT) Sub-Committee of Council be struck; and 

c) That the affected Councillors along the B-Line corridor be asked to participate on the Light Rail Transit 
(LRT) Sub-Committee. 

I was asked to sit on the LRT Sub-Committee as a community stake-holder advisor to represent 

members of the International Village Business Improvement Area who will be directly affected by this 

project.  It is imperative that our businesses have proper representation as they will be the most 

 



affected by the light rail transit project in Hamilton, especially because our strip of the corridor is the 

narrowest and presents the greatest challenge. 

I am able to be a voice for the businesses affected and also bring back important information to them 

from sitting at this table.  Had I not had the opportunity to sit as an advisor on this committee, we would 

not have been able to gain our BIA an LRT stop as quickly and efficiently as we did.  There was no prior 

plan to implement a stop directly in International Village when the original plans were made public in 

May. 

If I did not sit on this committee, I would not be able to effectively bring forth the issues and opinions of 

our membership that should be listened to closely throughout the process of implementing this project 

in our city. 

Historically, the City of Hamilton has created sub-committees around large projects so that there is 

transparent and open dialogue with both city councilors and city stakeholders.  How is it that now we 

are going backwards with this archaic idea to eliminate a sub-committee that is perhaps the most 

important sub-committee in the history of Hamilton?  How can council not allow its key stakeholders 

who will be dealing with construction right outside of our doorsteps to be heard?  It’s unacceptable. 

Our board and members were very satisfied to hear that I would have the opportunity to sit as an 

advisor on this committee and I can assure you, they will be furious if that opportunity is taken away.  

This project requires input and time to ensure it is done right while sticking to the important timeline set 

forth by City of Hamilton and Metrolinx LRT staff.  It does not need to be added to a laundry list of 

agenda items at a General Issues Committee meeting.  This project requires a dedicated sub-committee 

to ensure its implementation is both efficient and completed on time. 

I urge you to turn down Councillor Partridge’s  preposterous idea to eliminate the LRT Sub-Committee 

and let’s move in the direction we have been going in.  Let’s continue to follow the mandate and terms 

of reference set out by yourselves on May 27th, 2015 where we can work collectively and efficiently to 

ensure that light rail transit in Hamilton is an open and transparent project and where all councilors are 

able to sit in on LRT Sub-Committee meetings and provide comment.  Do not silence and insult the 

businesses in International Village by removing our voice. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Susie Braithwaite 

Executive Director 

International Village BIA 

 


